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All Saints’ Church, Matlock Bank

Annual Report for 2020
BACKGROUND

All Saints PCC has the responsibility of co-operating with the Incumbent in promoting in the ecclesiastical parish the whole mission of the Church Pastoral, evangelistic, social and ecumenical.

MEMBERSHIP

Members of the PCC are either ex-officio or elected by the Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM) in accordance with the Church Representation Rules.

During the year, the following served as members of the PCC:

	Incumbent
Assistant Priest
	The Revd. Richard Reade
Revd. Dr Anne Phillips


	

	Readers
	Mr John Paulson
	(ex-officio) 

	
	
	

	Church Wardens
	Mrs Barbara Sterland
Prof Derek Mitchell
	Elected 2020
Elected 2020

	
	
	

	Elected Members
	Mrs Elisabeth Hunt

Mrs Irene Yarnell

Mr Jim Page
Mr Chris Lowe
Mr Geoff Stevens MBE

Mrs Barbara Sterland

Mr Matthew Donaldson

Mrs Christine Walker
Mrs Vicki Hopkinson
Mrs Anna Wright
	Treasurer

 (Deanery Synod Representative)

(Deanery Synod Representative)
Secretary

	
	
	


COMMITTEE

The PCC operates through a number of committees, which meet between full meetings of the PCC.  The Standing Committee is the only committee required by law.  It has power to transact the business of the PCC between its meetings, subject to any directions given by the Council.

CHURCH ATTENDANCE

At the end of 2020 there were 80 parishioners on the Church Electoral Roll, of which 68 were residents and 12 non-residents of the parish.  This was little change in numbers from the previous year.
The usual Sunday attendance, as reported to the Diocese, was 43 adults and 2 children.  
REVIEW OF THE YEAR 2020
The Parish is combined with the adjoining parish of Holy Trinity Tansley.  Both parishes retain their separate Parochial Church Councils. 
PCC was disrupted early in 2020 by Covid-19 restrictions, which continued for most of the year.  As a result, Church Services and PCC meetings were greatly reduced.

At the beginning of 2020 the service pattern was 8.00am Holy Communion, 10.45am Parish Communion (Family Service taking place on the third Sunday of the month), Baptisms on the second Sunday, and 6.30pm Evensong on the fourth Sunday.  Less Services were held from March 2020 but continued where possible with a 10.45 weekly Parish Communion.
The PCC met just twice during the year, with an average attendance of 9 people, which amounted to 78% attendance of members over the year.  At these meetings, the work of the Church in the parish was discussed, together with the finances and the care and maintenance of the buildings
Chris Lowe and Derek Mitchell continued as Churchwardens until the APCM, when Barbara Sterland took Chris’s place.  Tony Wheeler stepped down as a member of PCC having moved house, and Vicki Hopkinson became a new member.
The first phase of Church Lighting works took place, involving the installation of LED bulbs, which are more energy efficient.  More electrical work is planned, as well as repairs that highlighted in the Quinquennial inspection.
Ideas were discussed at the beginning of the year for improving the Church – developing the space for more effective use.  Some options were to remove the brass screen or some of the pews, but these ideas remained in their early stages due to Covid restrictions.
The Church magazine ceased publication as Irene Yarnell and Peter Birch retired as Editors, and it was felt a good time to review the way communications are made in the future.  In the interim, a regular quarantine memo was produced and e-mailed out.

FINANCE
General Accounts
The planned giving and collections for the year amounted to £31,113.51 (compared to £35,542.44 in 2019).  The total income of £46,394.76 includes sundry donations, monies raised for USPG (£2,576), a legacy of £2,000, CBF interest, magazine sales and advertisements, car park lettings, and fees retained by the PCC for weddings and funerals.  Income tax reclaimed from HMRC on Gift Aided donations amounted to £1,522.27 
The cost of running the church, i.e. clergy expenses, vicarage expenses, gardening, magazine printing, repairs, altar requisites, insurance, cleaning, heat and light, postage and stationery, organists’ fees and fees for weddings and funerals payable to the Derby Diocese was £29,427.64.  Repairs of £12,532.86 include repair to the car park wall (£3,300) and Cooper’s Electrical (£6,870)
£3,036.81 was donated to charities as follows:
· The Children’s Society


£117.81
· Save the Children


£13
· Leaving gift for Bishop Jan

£50

· The Orpheus Centre


£300
· USPG 




£2,556
The Parish Share
Of the Parish Share of £35,330 requested for 2020, £25,000 was paid to Diocese.  The Parish Share requested for 2021 is £37,225, an increase of over 5%.
Church Hall

The Hall made a loss of £1,804.04 (compared to a surplus of £2,979.93 in 2019), due to covid restrictions and the inability to let the Hall.  Lettings to church and non-church organisations amounted to £3,135.75 (compared to £8,787.10 in 2019).  Tea and coffee donations, which ceased in March, amounted to £176.86.
Finance Summary

The total assets held by All Saints Church at 31 December 2020 amounted to £73,593.  The Church and Church Hall deposit accounts were closed and the balance of £9,414 and £390 respectively were transferred to the current account. 
	
	2020
	2019

	Bank Current and Cash Account
	9,752
	10,262

	Deposit Account – Church 
	0
	9,386

	Deposit Account – Hall
	0
	388

	Sound System Account
	8
	8

	Total
	£9,760
	£20,044

	Investments:
	
	

	CBF Fixed Interest
	6,627
	6,405

	CBF Investment Fund

	57,206
	53,511

	Total
	£63,833
	£5,9916

	Grand Total
	£73,593
	£79,960


On behalf of the Parochial Church Council 

Rev. Richard Reade (Rector)

Dated:
1

